
ADDENDUM No. 1 
 

RFP No. 931 
 

MATERIALS RECYCLING FACILITY CONTRACT DEVELOPMENT 

Due: September 28, 2:00 P.M. 
 
The following changes, additions, and/or deletions shall be made to the Request for Proposal 
for Materials Recycling Facility Contract Development RFP No. 931 on which proposals will be 
received on/or before September 28, 2015 by 2:00 P.M. 
 
The information contained herein shall take precedence over the original documents and all 
previous addenda (if any), and is appended thereto. This Addendum includes 219 page(s). 
 
Offeror is to acknowledge receipt of this Addendum No. 1, including all attachments in its 
Proposal by so indicating in the proposal that the addendum has been received. 
Proposals submitted without acknowledgement of receipt of this addendum will be 
considered nonconforming. 
 
I.  CORRECTIONS/ADDITIONS/DELETIONS 
 
Changes to the Bid documents which are outlined below are referenced to a page or Section in 
which they appear conspicuously.  The Bidder is to take note in its review of the documents and 
include these changes as they may affect work or details in other areas not specifically 
referenced here. 
 
Section/Page(s)  Change 
 
Page 3 All questions shall be submitted on or before September 18, 2015 

at 5:00 p.m. 
 
Comment:  All written questions should be received by the City prior to September 18, 2015 at 
5:00 p.m.  This change is to match the deadline for written questions shown on Page 7 of the 
RFP Document. 
 
II. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
 
The following Questions have been received by the City.  Responses are being provided in 
accordance with the terms of the RFP.  Respondents are directed to take note in its review of 
the documents of the following questions and City responses as they affect work or details in 
other areas not specifically referenced here. 
 
Question #1:  Per the RFP, the City currently has an approximately 217 page contract with 10 

amendments to operate the City owned MRF and Transfer Station with 
approximately six years remaining with the existing long-term private contractor. 
In order to fully develop our response to the RFP for the City, we formally request 
that a copy of this contract be made available to prospective respondents. 
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Answer #1:  The entire existing agreement along with the 10 amendments to operate the City 

owned MRF and Transfer Station is provided herein. 
 
Respondents are responsible for any conclusions that they may draw from the information 
contained in the Addendum 
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